TIE FLOWERS

Missionaries to Taiwan

I am the light of the world: he that followeth me shall not walk in darkness,
but shall have the light of life.- John 8:12

September 2014
Dear Family and Friends, .

It is hard to believe that fall is here! Around our house, things have changed. But
it is a welcomed change! Our family loves this time of year. We hope God blesses
your fall with souls saved and lives changed for His glory and honor. :

In our last letter, we asked you to pray for a young man named Kidd. It is awesome
to see how God works. Before you received the letters and started to pray for Kidd,
he came to Bible study. So for the last two months he has been faithful to come to
our Bible study. He has been open with me about his beliefs and has said he is not
ready to pray and ask Jesus to save him. He has many questions, so please pray for
us as we deal with him. Also, please ask the Lord to convict him of his sin and let
him see his need. .

In August, I needed to take my car in for servicing, so I started to ask around for
a good and reputable place. Come to find out, Kidd has an uncle that owns a car |
repair shop. One morning, Ethan, Gideon and I followed him to his uncle’s shop.
After dropping the car off, we began to walk home. On our walk back, a lady was
getting ready to open her shop and started to talk to Ethan and Gideon. Our brief
conversation with her gave enough time for another young lady to come out of
the store and begin talking to us in English. It surprised us because her English
was very good. She had spent some time in Chicago during her graduate studies.
The next day was Sunday so we invited her to come to our Bible study, and she
came. Since then, she has not missed. Please pray for Carol. While in the States,
she attended a church that does not believe exactly as we do. She has some things
to work out in her life. Pray for us as we teach her what the Bible says and pray for
her growth in Christ. 0

At the beginning of September, we celebrated
Mid-Autumn Festival here in Taiwan! We had a
8 traditional Taiwanese BBQ and had a couple of
B visitors come for our time together. Please pray
as we try to follow up on these and see them

® begin coming every week to Bible study.
f We are so thankful and thrilled to tell you that
our oldest son Ethan accepted Christ as his
Savior on September 7! What joy it brings our
¥ hearts as parents to have prayer answered and to
d sce one of our children follow Christ!
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